# South Carolina Board of Pharmacy MINUTES

Board Meeting 8:30 a.m., January 18-19, 2006 Synergy Business Park 110 Centerview Drive, Kingstree Building, Room 108 Columbia, South Carolina

## Wednesday, January 18, 2006

Terry Lewis, R.Ph., chairman, of Darlington, called the regular meeting to order at 8:38 a.m. Other board members participating in the meeting included: Marvin Hyatt, R.Ph., vice chairman, of Rock Hill; David Banks, R.Ph., of Simpsonville; Bobby Bradham, R.Ph., of Charleston; Davis Hook, R.Ph., of West Columbia; Leo Richardson, Ph.D., of Columbia; Dock Henry Rose, R.Ph., of Greer; and Allen Toole, R.Ph., of Liberty.

Staff members during the meeting: included: Marilyn Crouch, Program Assistant; Eddie Durant, R.Ph., Temporary Pharmacist Investigator; Sally Green, Administrative Specialist II; Diana Harder, Temporary Administrative Specialist; Linda Moore, R.Ph., Temporary Pharmacist Inspector/Investigator; Tom Porter, R.Ph., Pharmacist Inspector; Clelia Sanders, R.Ph., Pharmacist Inspector; and Sheila Young, R.Ph, Compliance Manager. LLR employees participating during the meeting included: Sharon Dantzler, Deputy General Counsel, Office of General Counsel and Sandra Dickert, Administrative Assistant.

Members of the public attending the meeting included: Richard Bartell, Jessica Puckett-Beasley, Rosemary Boguski, R.Ph., Jim Bracewell, John Brown, Pam Cain, Tamika Caldwell, Senator Ronnie Cromer, Jim DeVita, Sheila Dukes, Jessica Goff, Larry Griffin, Norma Hammons, Scott Padgett, Donna Parris, Thomas Phillips, Jim Quackenbush, Alice Regan, Eric Ridings, Frank Sheheen, Doug Shoney, Christine Threatt and Georgia Vaughn,

### **Meeting Called to Order**

Mr. Lewis announced that this meeting was being held in accordance with Section 30-4-80 of the S. C. Freedom of Information Act by notice mailed to The State Newspaper, Associated Press, WIS-TV and all other requesting persons, organizations, or news media. In addition, notice was posted on the bulletin boards at the two main entrances of the Kingstree Building.

### Pledge of Allegiance

All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

### Invocation

Mr. Hook delivered the invocation.

## Chairman's Remarks – Terry Lewis, R.Ph.

Mr. Lewis had no remarks at this time.

### Introduction of Board Members and all other persons attending

The Board members, staff and members of the public attending the meeting introduced themselves for the record.

### 1. Approval of Minutes for the November 16, 2005 Meeting

Ms. Young noted one correction on page 11. She indicated Ikbal Jumani appeared in his brother's place.

### **MOTION**

Mr. Hyatt moved the Board approve the minutes as amended. Mr. Banks seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

## 2. Approval of Reciprocity Interview Candidates for Licensure:

Dates: November 11, 14, 30, 2005, December 15, 2005

### **MOTION**

Mr. Banks moved the Board accept the candidates of November 11, 14, 30, 2005 and December 15, 2005. Mr. Bradham seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

## 3. Administrator's Report – Sheila Young, R.Ph.

In Ms. Bundrick's absence, Ms. Young briefed the Board on staff's activities since the November 2005 Board meeting. During the report, Ms. Young reminded the Board members that the Statement of Economic Interest Forms must be submitted to the State Ethics Commission no later than April 17, 2006.

## 4. Compliance and Inspectors Report, Sheila Young, R.Ph.

Ms. Young briefed the Board on the activities of the compliance staff since the November 2005 Board meeting.

Investigative Review Committee (IRC) Recommendations for dismissals and dismissals with non-disciplinary letters of concern. Review of proposed Temporary Suspension Voluntary Surrender, and Relinquishment and Formal Complaint from the IRC:

Voluntary Surrender

Case #: 2006-1

Ms. Dantzler presented this case as information to the Board on this matter

Formal Accusations

Case #: 2004-0032 Case #: 2005-108 Case #: 2005-122 Case #: 2005-124

### **MOTION**

Mr. Bradham made a motion, seconded by Mr. Hyatt and unanimously carried, that the Board approve case #2004-0032, case #2005-108, case # 2005-122, and case #2005-124 as formal accusations.

Consent Orders

Case #: 2005-0073

Ms. Dantzler briefed the Board on the consent order regarding case # 2005-0073.

### **MOTION**

A motion was made by Mr. Hook, seconded by Mr. Rose and unanimously carried, that the Board accept this consent order.

### Recess

The Board recessed at 9:15 a.m. and returned to public session at 9:35 a.m.

### **Return to Public Session**

### 5. Old Business

A. Compliance with 797 and Doctors' Offices

Mr. Lewis will discuss this topic with the Board at a later date.

### 6. New Business

**B.** Request Approval for Robert Wyatt, R.Ph. to be Pharmacist-in-Charge in two locations - Wal-Mart, Spartanburg and St Lukes' Free Clinic – Georgia Vaughn

On December 21, 2005 the Board received a letter from Georgia B. Vaughn, Executive Director of St. Luke's Free Medical Clinic. Ms. Vaughn's letter seeks the Board's approval for Bob Wyatt, R.Ph., a pharmacist-in-charge (PIC) with Wal-Mart, to become PIC with St. Luke's Free Medical Clinic. Ms. Vaughn's letter further states that Mr. Wyatt has been a volunteer with the clinic since 1992. (Ms. Vaughn's Request is herewith attached and becomes a permanent part of the record retained at the Board's office.)

Georgia Vaughn appeared before the Board at this time. Ms. Vaughn stated the current PIC at St Luke's Free Clinic is retiring. She indicated Mr. Wyatt has been an active volunteer at the clinic since the clinic opened.

### **MOTION**

Mr. Hyatt moved the Board approve Mr. Wyatt as PIC at the Wal-Mart and at St. Luke's Free Medical Clinic. The motion was seconded by Mr. Banks and unanimously carried.

**C.** Recovering Professional Program – Frank Sheheen Mr. Frank Sheheen, of the Recovering Professional Program, presented the Board with the quarterly report from RPP and discussed the possibility of adding the pharmacy technicians to the Recovering Professionals Program. It was noted during the discussion that there are currently 2,252 state certified pharmacy technicians.

### **D.** Request for Release from Order - Sheila Dukes

On October 12, 2005 the Board received a request from Sheila Dukes, R.Ph., seeking the Board's approval to be released from the Recovering Professional Program (RPP) as required by the Stipulation and Petition signed by Ms. Dukes on March 9, 2001 and by former Board chairman, Ronnie Cromer, on March 21, 2001. The Stipulation and Petition required Ms. Dukes to participate in RPP for a period of five years. Ms. Dukes enrolled in the RPP on October 5, 2000. (Ms. Dukes' request, along with the Stipulation and Petition, are herewith attached and become a permanent part of the record retained at the Board's office.)

Sheila Dukes and Larry Griffin, of RPP, appeared before the Board at this time. Ms. Dukes is currently employed with Walgreen's. She is asking the Board's approval to be released from her consent order, which is scheduled to end on March 1, 2006.

Mr. Griffin stated Ms. Dukes has been in compliance with RPP since her enrollment.

#### MOTION

Mr. Bradham moved the Board grant Ms. Dukes' request effective March 1, 2006. Mr. Hyatt seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

**E.** Pharmacist-in-Charge Responsibilities for DHEC Regions – Rosemary Boguski, R.Ph.

Ms. Boguski is employed with the SC Department of Health and Environmental Control (SCDHEC), Health Services. She briefed the Board on DHEC's regions and the status of pharmacists employed within each region. (Documentation presented to the Board by Ms. Boguski is herewith attached and becomes a permanent part of the record retained at the Board's office.)

Mr. Bracewell noted that there is proviso that exempts DHEC from the requirements of Section 40-43-83 and Section 40-43-86 of the Pharmacy Practice Act. He noted the proviso has to be inserted and passed by the South Carolina General Assembly every year. He noted the proviso has not been challenged in previous years.

### **MOTION**

Mr. Hook moved the Board send a letter to DHEC and LLR's legislative liaison indicating the Board opposes the proviso and insert a recommendation that a full-time pharmacist be employed by each region with responsibility of serving as PIC and all that it entails in order to protect the health and welfare of the public. Mr. Hyatt seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

**F.** Request Approval of Reciprocity Application – Norma Hammons The Board of Pharmacy received an application for licensure as a pharmacist by reciprocity from Norma Hammons on October 14, 2005. Ms. Hammons noted on her application that she was "issued a formal reprimand by" the West Virginia Board of Pharmacy "for dispensing Nolvadex 20 instead of 10mg" on a refill in June 1999. The reprimand was based on a complaint from the patient to which no harm was done. No other action has taken by the West Virginia Board of Pharmacy. Ms. Hammons passed the MPJE in December 2005. (Ms. Hammons' application is herewith attached and becomes a permanent part of the record retained at the Board's office.)

Ms. Hammons stated there had been a case of misfill brought against her approximately 6 years ago. She was out of the practice of pharmacy for approximately nine months following the birth of her daughter. She currently works part-time with CVS and has been with the company since 1992.

### **MOTION**

Mr. Hook moved the Board accept Ms. Hammons application. Mr. Bradham seconded, carried unanimously

**G.** Request Approval of Reciprocity Application – John Brown On September 29, 2005 the Board received an application for licensure as a pharmacist by reciprocity from John Brown, R.Ph. Mr. Brown noted on his application that he was not able to document 15 hours of continuing education for 1998 to the Virginia Board of Pharmacy. He was only able to document 14 hours of continuing education. The Virginia Board of Pharmacy fined Mr. Brown \$100 and he was required to complete the required hours. Mr. Brown passed the MPJE in December 2005. (Mr. Brown's application is herewith attached and becomes a permanent part of the record retained at the Board's office.)

Mr. Brown stated he has been licensed as a pharmacist in Virginia for 28 years. He further stated he only acquired 14 hours of continuing education and, due to personal reasons, was unable to obtain one more hour of continuing education.

### **MOTION**

Mr. Hook moved the Board approve Mr. Brown's application. Mr. Banks seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

H. Request Approval of Reciprocity Application – Richard Bartell On October 17, 2005 the Board received an application for licensure as a pharmacist by reciprocity from Richard Bartell, R.Ph. Mr. Bartell noted on his application that he "was disciplined by the Texas Board of Pharmacy and placed on probation which was successfully completed about six years ago." His application indicates he currently licensed and in good standing in Texas and the State of Washington. He passed the MPJE in November 2005. (Mr. Bartell's application is herewith attached and becomes a permanent part of the record retained at the Board's office.)

Mr. Bartell stated he was released from probation in 1998.

### **MOTION**

Mr. Rose moved the Board accept Mr. Bartell's application. Mr. Banks seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

Request Approval of State Certified Pharmacy Technician ApplicationDonna Parris

On December 5, 2005 the Board received a letter from Donna Parris, a nationally certified technician, currently employed with Publix. She is seeking the Board's approval to become grandfathered into state certification. (Ms. Parris' letter, along with her 2005-2006 pharmacy technician registration renewal, is herewith attached and becomes a permanent part of the record retained at the Board's office.)

Ms. Parris stated she was out of the pharmacy technician practice for two years during which time she allowed her registration to lapse. She returned to work as a pharmacy technician with Publix in October 2005. She is petitioning the Board to see if she could be grandfathered in as a state certified technician.

Mr. Lewis stated the Board would take this testimony under advisement and would render a decision following executive session.

J. Request Approval of State Certified Pharmacy Technician Application– Anya Little

Ms. Little was unable to attend today's meeting due to being hospitalized. She asked that her request be continued to the March 2006 meeting.

**K.** NABP's 102<sup>nd</sup> Annual Meeting, April 8-11, 2006, Select Delegate and Alternate Delegate

### **MOTION**

Mr. Hook moved Mr. Bradham be the Board's delegate and that Mr. Rose be the alternate. Mr. Hyatt seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

**L.** Pharmacy Technician CE Audit – Disciplinary Procedures for Non-Compliance with Audit – Terry Lewis, R.Ph.

Mr. Lewis stated staff needs the Board's guidance or direction regarding this audit.

Ms. Harder briefed the Board in regard to the pharmacy technician continuing education audit. She noted that several of the technicians did not have their current home addresses on file with the Board and that there is a fair amount of individuals who have not completed the continuing education requirements.

The Board discussed mandating those technicians who did not respond to the audit to send in continuing education for the next three years.

Ms. Dantzler stated if the individuals have not demonstrated they are qualified be issued a cease and desist and not allowed to work until satisfactory proof is received. If proven, the cease and desist is lifted. The disciplinary issue is did the person lie on the application and would require a fine and that it is forever on the record. She believes it is two different things.

## **Executive Session**

## **MOTION**

A motion was made by Mr. Banks that the Board enter executive session. The motion was seconded by Mr. Rose seconded and carried unanimously.

### LUNCH

The Board recessed for lunch at 12:30 p.m. and returned to public session at 2:07 p.m.

## Return to Public Session *MOTION*

Mr. Toole moved the Board return to public session. Mr. Bradham seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

Mr. Lewis noted for the record that no motions were offered and no votes were taken during executive session.

## 7. Committee Reports

 Immunization Task Force – Marvin Hyatt, R.Ph., Al Toole, R.Ph.

Mr. Hyatt had no report.

 Pharmacy Technology Committee – Terry Lewis, R.Ph., David Banks, R.Ph.

Mr. Banks stated this committee met on January 13, 2006. The committee heard a presentation from Texas Instruments regarding RFIDs to draft proposed legislation. The committee discussed a letter from a physician in regard to the proposed legislation regarding electronic prescribing. The committee determined it would inform the physician that the legislation now has a sponsor. The committee reviewed information regarding telepharmacy services, a "talking bottle" for those who are visually impaired.

 Recovering Professional Program Committee – Davis Hook, R.Ph.

Mr. Hook stated there was concern regarding extension of a contract where a violation has occurred. He asked for clarification that if a relapse occurs and learned it is understood that the individual would begin a new five-year contract with RPP.

Mr. Scott Padgett briefly discussed the SCRIPT meetings.

Mr. Hook stated a pharmacy student had been referred to RPP from a drug abuse center. Mr. Sheheen stated this individual contacted him on January 17, 2006 and asked that the program monitor him. He went on to say the individual is in a one-year Drug Corp program, which requires a monitoring program once he returns to school. Mr. Sheheen informed he would discuss the matter with the Board.

The Committee moved the program monitor the individual and report its findings on the individual to the Board as though he or she is a licensee. The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Hook stated Ms. Debbie Francis reported that LRADAC has met the accreditation requirement.

 Compounding Task Force – Bobby Bradham, R.Ph., Marvin Hyatt, R.Ph.

Mr. Bradham stated the task force has not met since the task force has basically done everything to bring the pharmacies into compliance.

Ms. Clelia Sanders stated most of the pharmacies are not close to being in compliance with USP 797.

Nuclear Pharmacy – Dock H. Rose, R.Ph.

Mr. Rose reported that the committee met on January 10, 2006 to discuss compliance with USP 797, the USP guidelines and inspection reports. He asked the committee to review the inspection report to order to bring any changes in regard to the report to the Board. He noted Texas and California are the only two states that have done anything toward being in compliance with 797.

• Pharmacy Technician Committee – Davis Hook, R.Ph., David Banks, R.Ph.

Mr. Hook stated the committee has not met since the last meeting.

Walgreen TechBuilder Program – Jessica Puckett-Beasley Jessica Puckett-Beasley presented the Board with information regarding Walgreen's TechBuilder Program. She noted that a meeting was held with ASHP on December 19, 2005 to discuss accreditation of the program. She noted that the last step in the process is the site evaluation. At this time she is unsure if ASHP will have the program approved by July 1, 2006.

Jim Quackenbush, of the South Carolina Chain Drug Store Association, stated CVS and Eckerd's are present and asked the Board to allow them to make presentations regarding state certification programs.

Doug Shoney, an Eckerd representative, made a presentation to the Board regarding the Eckerd's in-house state certification program.

Jim DeVita and Thomas Phillips appeared before the Board at this time. Mr. DeVita stated he is asking the Board to consider other programs other than those programs that are ASHP accredited.

Mr. Hook stated that the Board does not have adequate staff to review the programs that are not ASHP approved. He further stated the committee would take these suggestions under consideration.

### **Executive Session**

Mr. Banks moved the Board enter executive session to discuss disciplinary matters. Mr. Rose seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

## Return to Public Session *MOTION*

Mr. Hook made a motion, seconded by Mr. Banks and unanimously carried, that the Board return to public session.

Mr. Lewis stated no motions were offered and no votes were taken during executive session.

Request Approval of State Certified Pharmacy Technician Application – Donna Parris *MOTION* 

Mr. Bradham made a motion, seconded by Mr. Rose and unanimously carried, that the Board deny this request.

### <u>MOTION</u>

Mr. Banks moved the Board direct staff take the following actions: complete continuing education audits that were received late, the Board recommends these individuals be issued a \$25 fine; the incomplete continuing education audits be given 10 days to correct and be issued \$25 fine on completion; on the audits with no response the Board recommends these individuals be given 10 day to rectify and pay \$25 fine, after staff sends letter to individuals and the PIC, then confiscate registrations of the ones in which the PIC has been notified; in regard to the individuals with insufficient fund checks, letters are to be mailed to the individuals and the PIC, the matter is to be resolved within ten days followed by confiscation of registration and will be required to pay a \$25 fine in addition to the NSF check and fees. Mr. Hook seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

### **MOTION**

Mr. Bradham moved the pharmacy technician registrations are to be conditionally reinstated pending the Board's decision at the March 15, 2006 meeting. Mr. Hyatt seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

- Legislative Committee Davis Hook, R.Ph., Bobby Bradham, R.Ph.
- Mr. Bradham stated a new bill regarding the engine act has been filed.

Mr. Hook stated the bill restricting the sale of over the counter pseudoephedrine has passed the House. He noted in Section 40-1-80 of the engine act that the Pharmacy Practice Act takes precedence.

- Medication Errors Al Toole, R.Ph., Leo Richardson, PhD.
- Mr. Toole had no report
- Pharmacy Benefit Management (PBM) -Marvin Hyatt, R.Ph., Al Toole, R.Ph.

Mr. Hyatt had no report.

Mr. Bracewell stated the legislation has been introduced and has gone before a committee. He noted several lobbyists attended the meeting to oppose the legislation. He also noted the chain

drug store association has not taken a position on the legislation. He understands some of the individuals met with Senator Cromer on January 13, 2006.

 NABP/AACP District III Planning Committee – David Banks, R.Ph., Dock H. Rose, R.Ph.

Mr. Banks stated the committee has not met, however, the committee is scheduled to meet on February 4, 2006.

Mr. Bracewell stated there the Southeastern Pharmacy Officers Association would be meeting August 4-6, 2006. He is planning a joint brunch for the Southeastern Pharmacy Officers Association and the NABP/AACP for Sunday, August 6, 2006

 Detention Center Committee – Bobby Bradham, R.Ph., Leo Richardson, PhD.

Mr. Bradham had no report.

 Federal Health Clinics – Bobby Bradham, R.Ph., Dock H. Rose, R.Ph.

Mr. Bradham stated the committee met on January 10, 2006 with two Board members, three staff members, and 12 other individuals attending the meeting. He further stated he asked all of the individuals in the room for the challenges to be addressed by the Board.

• VAWD Committee – Terry Lewis, R.Ph.

Mr. Lewis had no report

 Methadone Committee – Dock H Rose, R.Ph., Leo Richardson, PhD.

Mr. Rose had no report

### 8. Discussion Topics

**M.** Board of Pharmacy Meetings to Coincide with Pharmacy Related Association Meetings – Davis Hook, R.Ph.

Mr. Hook stated this would be a long-range plan. He hoped the Board could hold its June meeting in conjunction with the Association meeting.

#### <u>MOTION</u>

Mr. Hook moved the Board coordinate the June 2007 meeting with the SC Pharmacy Association. Mr. Bradham seconded the motion, which carried unanimously. After a brief discussion the Board asked staff to research the possibility of coordinating the June 2006 Board meeting with the Association's meeting in Hilton Head.

### **Public Comments**

There were no public comments made during the January 18, 2006 meting.

### Adjournment

The January 18, 2006 meeting of the South Carolina Board of Pharmacy adjourned at 5:15 p.m.

## South Carolina Board of Pharmacy MINUTES

8:30 a.m., January 18-19, 2006
Synergy Business Park
110 Centerview Drive, Kingstree Building, Room 108
Columbia, South Carolina

## Thursday, January 19, 2006

Terry Lewis, R.Ph., chairman, of Darlington, called the regular meeting to order at 9:02 a.m. Other board members participating in the meeting included: David Banks, R.Ph., of Simpsonville; Bobby Bradham, R.Ph., of Charleston; Davis Hook, R.Ph., of West Columbia; Leo Richardson, Ph.D., of Columbia; Dock Henry Rose, R.Ph., of Greer; and Allen Toole, R.Ph., of Liberty.

Marvin Hyatt, R.Ph., vice chairman, of Rock Hill, was granted an excused absence.

Staff members during the meeting: included: Marilyn Crouch, Program Assistant; Eddie Durant, R.Ph., Temporary Pharmacist Investigator; Sally Green, Administrative Specialist II; Diana Harder, Temporary Administrative Specialist; Linda Moore, R.Ph., Temporary Pharmacist Inspector/Investigator; Tom Porter, R.Ph., Pharmacist Inspector; Clelia Sanders, R.Ph., Pharmacist Inspector; and Sheila Young, R.Ph, Compliance Manager. LLR employees participating during the meeting included: Sandra Dickert, Administrative Assistant; Marvin Frierson, Attorney, Office of General Counsel; Jonathon Gabert, Investigator, LLR-Office of Investigations and Enforcement; and Shannon Poteat, Advising Attorney.

Members of the public attending the meeting included: Eric Ridings, Richard Simmons, Jonathan Strickland, and Theresa Varella.

### **Meeting Called to Order**

Mr. Lewis announced that this meeting was being held in accordance with Section 30-4-80 of the S. C. Freedom of Information Act by notice mailed to The State Newspaper, Associated Press, WIS-TV and all other requesting persons, organizations, or news media. In addition, notice was posted on the bulletin boards at the two main entrances of the Kingstree Building.

### Pledge of Allegiance

All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

### Invocation

Mr. Bradham delivered the invocation.

## Chairman's Remarks – Terry Lewis, R.Ph.

Mr. Lewis welcomed all present to the meeting.

### **HEARINGS**

In the Matter of, Windy L. Logan

This matter was heard in absentia and was recorded by a certified court reporter should an official transcript be needed.

In the Matter of, Valerie Evans

This matter was heard in absentia and was recorded by a certified court reporter should an official transcript be needed.

The Board discussed disciplinary actions and the posting of the final orders on the Board's website.

In the Matter of, Pamela Johnson

This matter was heard in absentia and was recorded by a certified court reporter should an official transcript be needed.

In the Matter of, Brandon Dement

This matter was heard in absentia and was recorded by a certified court reporter should an official transcript be needed.

In the Matter of, Stephen Mauldin, Jr.

This matter was heard in absentia and was recorded by a certified court reporter should an official transcript be needed.

## Executive Session MOTION

Mr. Bradham moved the Board enter executive session to seek legal advice. Mr. Rose seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

## Return to Public Session MOTION

Mr. Banks moved to return to public session. Mr. Hook seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

Mr. Lewis noted for the record that no motions were offered and no votes were taken during executive session.

In the Matter of, James Wilson

This matter was heard in absentia and was recorded by a certified court reporter should an official transcript be needed.

In the Matter of, Teresa Varella

This matter was recorded by a certified court reporter should an official transcript be needed.

In the Matter of, Jonathan Strickland

This matter was recorded by a certified court reporter should an official transcript be needed.

### MOTION

Mr. Bradham moved the Board allow a continuance in this matter. Mr. Banks seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

## Executive Session <u>MOTION</u>

Mr. Banks moved the Board enter executive session. Mr. Bradham seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

## **Return to Public Session**

### **MOTION**

Mr. Richardson made a motion, seconded by Mr. Rose and unanimously carried, that the Board return to public session.

Mr. Lewis noted for the record that no motions were offered and no votes were taken during executive session.

In the Matter of, Windy L. Logan

### **MOTION**

Mr. Banks moved the Board permanently revoke Ms. Logan's registration. Mr. Bradham seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

In the Matter of, Valerie Evans

### **MOTION**

Mr. Hook made a motion, seconded by Mr. Banks and unanimously carried, that the Board permanently revoke Ms. Evans' registration.

In the Matter of, Pamela Johnson

### **MOTION**

Mr. Toole moved the Board permanently revoke Ms. Johnson's registration. Mr. Bradham seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

In the Matter of, Brandon Dement

#### **MOTION**

A motion was made by Mr. Bradham that the Board permanently revoke Mr. Dement's registration. The motion was seconded by Mr. Banks and unanimously carried.

In the Matter of, Stephen Mauldin, Jr.

#### **MOTION**

Mr. Rose made a motion, seconded by Mr. Bradham and unanimously carried, that the Board permanently revoke Mr. Mauldin's registration.

In the Matter of, James Wilson

#### MOTION

Mr. Hook moved to remove Mr. Wilson from the practice of pharmacy by suspension of his pharmacist license. The motion was seconded by Mr. Rose and unanimously carried,

In the Matter of, Teresa Varella

#### MOTION

Mr. Bradham moved the Board deny Ms. Varella's request. Mr. Rose seconded the motion. Mr. Bradham, Mr. Rose, and Dr. Richardson voted in favor of the motion. Mr. Banks, Mr. Hook and Mr. Toole voted nay. Since the vote was tied at three votes each, Mr. Lewis broke the tie by voting in favor of the motion. The motion carried with a majority vote.

Mr. Hook stated he would be attending a committee meeting regarding law enforcement and legislation. He noted the committee was formed by the executive committee of NABP and would be meeting in Chicago the week of January 23, 2006.

Mr. Lewis stated he would be forming another committee to revamp the inspection reports. Mr. Bradham made remarks regarding online information. He appointed Mr. Banks as chairman of this committee.

Mr. Bradham stated the Board has discussed the possibility of flagging the database in regard to the continuing education for pharmacy technicians.

Mr. Banks stated the technician committee would like to meet on February 17, 2006 in conference room 105 at 10:30 A.M. Dr. Richardson stated he has been added to the technician committee.

## Adjournment

There being no further business to be brought before the Board at this time, Mr. Rose moved to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 12:56 p.m.